Date:

November 9, 2009
To:

CCI Subcommittee on Interdisciplinary Initiatives
From:

John Glenn School of Public Affairs

Re:

BA in Public Affairs Proposal
This memo details changes that have been made to the proposed BA in Public Affairs by the John Glenn School of Public Affairs since the original submission.  It also identifies three courses that require approval by the subcommittee for inclusion in the major.  Finally, it identifies questions the Glenn School has for the subcommittee regarding the major.

Proposal Changes

1. Based on questions at the previous subcommittee meeting about whether public affairs programs at other universities are offered as part of a specific department (e.g. a Department of Political Science) or through other units (e.g. stand alone schools), the proposal now provides this information on page 6 and page 8.

2. The proposal now reflects the postponement of the Criminal Justice Policy and Management track and the inclusion of the Health Policy and Management track in the first wave of tracks.  The Health Policy and Management track information will be available at the next subcommittee meeting.

3. The proposal now includes the 10-credit hour social science requirement (rather than the 15 credit hour requirement as part of a Bachelors of Science), as well as the 597 requirement.

4. The proposal has been edited to remove references to “public affairs education”.  The proposal has also been edited to remove typographical errors (e.g. the prerequisite for Econ 530 is Econ 200).

5. The proposal provides more clarity on the distinction between the proposed major’s inclusion of applied public policy as a component of the degree in comparison to other uses of policy around the university (e.g. Education Policy and Leadership, Minor in Public Policy: Social and Behavioral Sciences Perspectives).

6. The proposal now includes additional attachments, including the first wave of concurrence letters and a letter of support from the Ohio City/County Management Association.

Courses Requiring Approval
There are three course requests associated with the major proposal:

1. The addition of PUBAFRS 490 State and Local Government Finance

2. Course change request for PUBAFRS 678 Public Affairs Decision Making

3. Course change request for PUBAFRS 679 Policy Analysis Application

PUBAFRS 490 is derivative of a co-listed U/G class formerly offered by the Department of Economics and the Glenn School.

PUBAFRS 678 and PUBAFRS 679 are approved courses connected to the School’s Washington Academic Internship program that the School would like to offer on the Columbus campus as part of the major.

Questions for the Subcommittee

1. Through the concurrence process, a handful of units have asked about why the School elected not to include courses from other Departments that are part of majors and minors offered by those units.  The Glenn School’s reasoning is that if those courses are included as part of the proposed BA they will not be able to count towards those units’ majors and minors.  Is that the correct interpretation of the rules?

2. Will the public affairs tracks appear on advising reports and transcripts?

